
Trove User moderation communication 

Question: RSref150467 

 

The following warning as sent to R.J.Trenwith on 08/04/2021 09:49 

AM regarding: 

Text correction by R.J.Trenwith 

Contact details: 

Your Name: R.J.Trenwith 

Email: [email redacted] 

 

Warning details: 

Dear R.J.Trenwith, 

 

We have observed that many of your edits involve the deletion and subsequent replacement of bulk 

text from transcripts that are already accurate. This has resulted in you being credited for text 

corrections that are not improving the relevance of searching on Trove. Improving the accuracy of 

search results is the primary reason why the National Library invites the community to participate in 

text correcting. While some of your corrections appear legitimate, this bulk editing behaviour appears 

to be solely for the purpose of boosting your status as a text corrector . 

 

The removal and editing of text that is already correct is not encouraged. We have rolled back some 

of the changes we have identified and will monitor activity to see if this continues to be a pattern of 

behaviour. 

 

Regards 

 

Trove Management 


